
 

 

 

In Attendance: 

Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2023| 10:30 AM – 12:00 PM 

 

Sheri Gustafson 

Kyle Baron 

Michael Cahill 

Dr. Martha Smith-Blackmore 

Kara Holmquist 

Deanna Gualtieri  

Katherine Foote 

Jessie Gower  

 
 

This open meeting was held virtually over the ZOOM platform. A PowerPoint presentation was shown over ZOOM 

to all attendees. 

  

I. Fund Totals and Expenditures 

 

Sheri explained the current Fund’s revenue totals. The Fund has an unexpended balance of $457,996 as of 

1/10/2024. The revenue intake in CY23 to date was $597,567. Sheri presented the FY numbers, in FY23 the Fund 

took in $596,792. Since inception in 2013, the Fund has taken in $4,560,020. 

$3,881,509 has been from tax donations/ online donations/ grants, $3,511 from interest, and $675,000 from line 

items in the state budget. 

 

II. Budget and End of Year Report  

 

Sheri Presented the 2023 Year in Review Report. Highlights from the report were:  

Since inception the Fund has spent over 2.9 million helping over 19,900 cats and dogs.  

The Fund received 3,700 requests for help in 2023. 

One out of every 4 vouchers redeemed was for an animal needing urgent services. 

76% of funding spent was on veterinary care. 

The ACO Training program hit the milestone of 800 ACOs trained in the Core Competencies. 

In 2023, $458,390 was spent to help 1,989 animals in need. 

 

Sheri presented a spending breakdown from Fund inception to date. To date, the Fund’s spending was in the 

following distributions: $2,941,766 (65%) for veterinary services, $122,170 (3%) for ACO training, $1,025,899 

(22%) for administration, $27,201 (<1%) for marketing, and there is currently a $442,348 surplus in the Fund that 

will roll into 2024 spending.  

   

Sheri presented the Fund’s CY23 proposed budget versus the actual spending. CY23 proposed budget of $650,000 

had the following allocations: 78% for veterinary services, 3% for ACO training, 20% for administration, and less 

than 1% for marketing. The budget planned to utilize $113,750 in rollover revenue from CY22. The CY23 Final 



spending was $602.255 and $459,485 was spent on veterinary, $12,857 on ACO training, $127,578 on 

administration, $2,335 on marketing. The Fund used $4,687 from previous surplus.  

 

Sheri presented the CY24 budget for the Fund. Sheri explained that the new proposed budget is $658,020. This new 

total is from an estimated $420,000 in tax donations/grants, $100,000 FY25 state line item, $168,000 rollover from 

2023. The new proposed CY23 budget has the following allocations: 73% for veterinary services, 3% for ACO 

training, 25% for administration, <1% for marketing. 24% of the proposed CY24 budget spending would be from 

current surplus. 

  

The Advisory Committee had no questions, or objections to the proposed CY24 budget. The CY24 Budget of 

$658,020 was accepted.  

 

III. FY24 Line Item/ Grants  

 

Sheri stated that the FY23 budget line item of $100,000 is 100% spent and had helped 719 animals with the help of 

additional $25,715 in revenue from the MDAR admin account. Sheri stated that the Fund has also received a FY24 

budget line item of $100,000 and that was fully spent to help an additional 400 surgeries with the average cost of 

$250. 

 

Sheri presented that in 2023 The Stanton Foundation gave the Fund 2 grants totaling $105,000 

  

The Stanton Foundation granted the Fund an additional $30,000 in June 2023 to help canines in need of emergency 

surgeries related to the reproductive system such as: pyometras, and dystocias. The Stanton Foundation Emergency 

grant was utilized from June 2023 through December 2023 and assisted 58 canines in emergency situations. 

Another grant of $75,000 was given to the Fund in November 2023.   

 

IV. Spay/Neuter Voucher Program 

  

Sheri presented that the Fund has helped 20,118 animals to date equaling 2.95 million spent. The Fund hit 20,000 

animals helped early January of 2024. The Fund currently had an additional 707 vouchers outstanding equaling 

$164,165.  

  

Kyle gave information on Fund’s spay/neuter voucher program. Recently the program welcomed Friends of 

Franklin County Regional as a municipal partner and has 3 new provider contracts in process. Kyle presented that 

there are currently 650 plus animals on the MAF waitlist. Vouchers are currently being issued for vouchers 

requested as far back as April/May 2023. Voucher dissemination is currently at approximately $60,000 a month. 

Current voucher redemption rate is about 63%. 77 vouchers had already been distributed in 2024.  

 

Sheri presented that the Fund rolled out two new voucher program systems in the last few months. In late 2023, the 

Fund started a Voucher Day website to help streamline applications for voucher days on the Southshore. In January, 

2024 the Fund created a waitlist tracking system so that applicants can watch a webpage that tells illustrates our 

voucher flow and how long the wait could be for them.  

  

Sheri presented the Voucher Program’s veterinary rates. The Voucher program had raised reimbursement rates as of 

July 1st, 2023. All rate tiers increased by $50.  The current tier 1 rate is $150 for a male cat, tier II rate for female 

cats is $200, tier III rate for small male dog is $250, tier IV rate for small female dogs and large male dogs is $300 

and tier V rate for large female dogs is $350. Sheri that we will evaluate if these rates are continuing to meet 

provider cost in May 2024.  

    

V. Promotions/Events/Marketing 

  



Sheri presented the 2024 tax donation billboards that would run from January - April through the MassDOT free 

PSA program. 

  

VI. Animal Control Officer Training 

  

Sheri stated gave a summary of the 2023 Core Competencies Training. The Fund initially scheduled two sessions 

but had to add a third session to meet the need. The Core sessions were held in-person in Northampton, in-person 

in Dedham and in-person and virtually in Oxford. 120 ACO and support staff signed up, 91 ACOs attended.  

 

Sheri mentioned that in 2023 the Core training was updated and each attendee received a 20 page study guide. 

This study guide replaced the 120+ page Core binder from previous years. In 2023, the average testing score was 

92%, which was a improvement from 89% the previous year.  

 

Sheri mentioned that in an effort to comply with the department’s effort to reduce paper the Fund also created two 

online portals. A continuing education submission portal for ACOs, and a ACO designation portal for 

municipalities. 2024 ACO Designations were modified and emailed in December of 2023. Sheri will report to the 

AC how the compliance is with the new system at the next meeting.  

 

The Committee decide to set the next MAF AC meeting date of: 

Wednesday, May 15th at 10:30 AM 



Advisory Committee Meeting

1/10/24 Anniversary Year!



I. Fund Totals and Expenditures
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III. FY24 Line Item/ Grants
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C. RFR Update 
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A. 2024 ACO Designations
B. 2023 Core Training Summary
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D. CE Training 



\

Unexpended balance as of 1/10/2024 $457,996.60



\



How our donations 
have grown….



2023 Review 
Highlights
• Since Inception, spent 

over 2.9 million helping 
over 19,900 cats and 
dogs

• Received 3,700 requests 
for help

• 1 in every four vouchers 
redeemed was for an 
animal needing urgent 
services

• 76% of funding spent on 
veterinary care

• In 2023 458,390 spent on 
helping 1,989 animals

• Hit 800 ACOs trained 
through the Core 



Over 26,000 vouchers 
have been distributed.



2023 CY Final Numbers verses Budget

2023
Final Numbers 



$658,020=   $420,000 from 2024 Donations
$100,000 FY25 Line Item

$168,000 from rollover from 2023

* would leave a buffer of approx. $280,000 
in the Fund

APPROVED BY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 1.10.24

Proposed 2024 Budget



FY23 Budget Line Item $100,000 
plus an additional $25,715 from 
MDAR Admin FULLY SPENT 

• Funded 400 additional 
surgeries 

• Average cost $250

• Helped animals in 105 
municipalities

• 84 animals in urgent 
situations

• 247 cats helped

• 153 dogs helped

FY24 Budget Line Item 
$100,000 FULLY SPENT 



The Stanton Foundation 
Grants received in 2023 
= $105,000
Through the $30,000 
Emergency Grant

• 58 Canines Helped
• from 37 municipalities
• 49 Pyometra/ 9 Dystocia 
• Average cost $517 
• Allowed us to send an 

additional 224 vouchers 

Through the $75,000 new 
Grant

• Started funding surgeries in 
Nov. Stay Tuned



20,118



S/N Quick Notes:
Newest Providers-

Friends of Franklin County Regional

3 new providers in process
1-Berkshire County
1-Plymouth County

Current Waitlist-
-650 plus providers lists ($144,800)
-Requests currently being issued from
April/May. 
-current distribution rate approx. 
$60,00 a month

Currently redemption rate for 2023   
vouchers is around 63% approx. 

77 vouchers already issued in 2024



New Voucher Day Website 



New Waitlist Tracking 



Current Rates (revaluate in May 2024)



Current Complication Rates  These new rates have 
increased ave. cost to $256





2023 Core Summary 3 sessions 

120 ACO signed up
91 ACOs attended
• Northampton  (in-person)
• Dedham (in-person)
• Oxford NEW Location ( in-person and virtual)

2023 Core Changes
-Focusing on in-person learning 
-Moving towards paperless 

(saving roughly 25,000 sheets of paper)

New CE submission Portal (going well)

Designation Portal Updated giving it a new shot. 

Goals 

• Update MA Law book.

• NEW Core final exam 
video

• Increase Eblasts sent out 
11 in 2023 to 10,780 
recipients

• Increase ACO handouts 
short documents with 
procedural guidance  

2024



2023 
Training 
Guide 

In an effort to reduce waste and 
save paper the Core Competencies 
Slides, MA lawbook, and handouts 
are now available online on our 
ACO Resources page. 

How did it work? Average 
testing score increased to 92% 
this year. Last year we were in 
the 89% 3 ACO needed retakes 
last year, none needed them this 
year. 



2024 ACO Designations emailed, and due back on Feb 1st, 
2024. Last year we saw a huge drop in compliance. 

May need to revisit mailed designations if we don’t get a 
significant amount in the next couple of weeks



Next Meeting….
May?
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